
Tara Cheyne MLA  
Minister for the Arts, Culture and the Creative Economy 
Minister for City Services 
Minister for Government Services and Regulatory Reform 
Minister for Human Rights 

Member for Ginninderra 

ACT Legislative Assembly London Circuit, GPO Box 1020, Canberra ACT 2601 

+61 2 6205 0100  cheyne@act.gov.au 

@In_The_Taratory  taraforginninderra  in_the_taratory 

Our ref: 24/380 
Mr Tom Duncan 
Clerk 
ACT Legislative Assembly 
London Circuit 
CANBERRA ACT 2601 

       August 2024

Dear Mr Duncan 

Thank you for your letter concerning Petition 019-24, lodged by Mrs Elizabeth Kikkert MLA, regarding 
the Footpath between the western side of Fullagar Crescent and Higgins Shops. 

Fullagar Crescent currently has a footpath on both sides of the road that provides a safe connection 
between the western side of the oval and the Higgins shops. The footpath on the side of Fullagar 
Crescent also provides a safe access for residents of ‘The Henry’ to the shops.  

The request for additional footpath connections along the southern edge of the Higgins Oval to 
provide a more direct connection from the western side of Fullagar Crescent with the Higgins shops, 
including a footpath connecting the shops and the path on the east side of the oval, will be added to 
the footpath infill program request list.  

Thank you for raising this matter. I trust this information is of assistance. 

Sincerely 

Tara Cheyne MLA  
Minister for City Services 


